
Minutes from the April 2, 2018 RFA Meeting 
 

 
President Scherer called the meeting to order at 11:00 hours. 
 
A moment of silence was held for the following members recently deceased as 
well as the members of our Nation’s Military who passed away as well: 
 
Gene Coxen 
Tom Connor 
Charlie Kramer 
Gene Kahill 
 
President Scherer reported that there no changes in the current Sick List. 
 
The Secretary’s report was read and accepted. 
 
The Treasurer’s report was read and accepted. 
 
Larry Settle attended his first meeting. The new membership applications list was 
long and extensive. The 26 new members are: 
 
Donald Crabill   John Selestok   Darryl Lloyd 
Kevin Green   Michael Proctor  Michael Montgomery 
Larry DiPietro   Chris Floyd   Richard Ward Jr. 
Nathaniel Bias   Mark West   Ransom Washington 
Kevin Rogan   Tommy Neal   Gary Wilson 
Daniel Tyler   John Morgan   Charlie Glaze 
James Carter   Stephen Fennell Sr  Michael Jackson 
Gregory Thompson Sr. Richard Watson  Robert Ward 
George Johnson  Jeffery Deitz 
 
1st Vice President Ventura reported that the Association currently has 78 Life 
members, 912 Active Members, 80 of which are unpaid and 310 widows on the 
rolls. 
 
Annuity Committee: Nothing to report other than ongoing correspondence with the 
Retired Police Officer’s Association. 
 
 



 
Honor Guard Committee: Participated in Charlie Kramer’s funeral. 
 
Joe O’Neil reported that the Constitution and By-Laws are in the final phase of 
editing and going to print soon. 
 
Joe Healy reported that the next issue of the Vocal Alarm will be completed after 
the Florida Reunion. 
 
No New Business. 
 
President Hudson of Local 36 reported that the new Contract was still in 
Arbitration. There is no further movement on the sale of the existing building and 
the purchase of the new building. The Drop Program has finally been introduced to 
committee in the City Council. 
 
President Scherer introduced a motion to donate a check for $250.00 to the York 
Fire Department, York PA LODD Fund to assist the families of the 2 brothers 
killed by a collapse while operating on a building fire on March 23, 2018. The 
motion was moved and passed unanimously. 
 
DCFD Museum: Jimmy Embrey report that the WTOP reports regarding the 68 
riots are already starting air. There will also be a live broadcast from the museum 
on Saturday April 2, 2018. Mark Seagraves from WRC Channel 4 is here to 
conduct interviews regarding the 68 riots today. Museum attendance is 180+ to 
date. 
 
President Scherer adjourned the meeting at 11:41 
 
There were 22 members in attendance. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 


